
60+ Year missionary to the Japanese 

Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors and Friends: 
 
How I wish I could go back to Japan and start life over as a 
young man again. I can think of many cities that still don’t 
have a Bible preaching Fundamental Baptist Church. In 
fact, no church at all. You don’t have to go to the dark  
jungles of the world to find people who have never heard 
the good news that Jesus saves. Although I know that 
heaven is wonderful and someday I’ll be there, In a way, I 
would like to go back to Japan and spend another lifetime 
serving our Saviour by winning the lost and starting 
churches all over Japan. Since that is not possible, I will continue reaching the Japanese here 
where the Lord has led me.  
 
My wall calendar for March is fast getting full of appointments, meetings, and a full schedule of  
preaching and teaching. Although I am not in Japan, my Japanese ministry keeps me as busy as 
ever. Thus month I am looking forward to a mission conference in Wichita, Kansas. I did my  
missionary internship at the Wichita Baptist Tabernacle where Dr. Art Wilson was the pastor way 
back in 1955. Presently Bro. Steve Day is the pastor. The church changed its name to Friendship 
Baptist Church. Many of the old-timers are still there who voted to send me as their missionary to 
Japan.  Please pray for this mission conference. It will be the first mission conference for  

Margaret as a missionary wife. She is excited about that. In addition 
to preaching at Friendship Baptist Church, I will be showing my 
FAITH PROMISE HOUSE OF FAITH power point presentation. God 
woke me up one night back in the 50’s with the idea for a message 
that presents the whole realm of scriptural giving, including the Faith 
Promise Missionary Giving scriptural plan. Someday I’d like to make 
a video with me presenting this plan with the power point presenta-
tion and make it available to any church.  
 
Please pray that we can reach the college students who attend the 

Missouri State University and Drury University. A couple times a month we have a Japanese  
children’s meeting. It seems more Japanese parents come for that then come to our regular ser-
vices. We are praying that they will see the need to attend our Sunday services. There are more 
Japanese in this area than we originally thought. Pray that they can be 
reached. Prayer is the key. You can’t be here, but you can pray. 
 
We want to thank you for your prayers for my health as well as for the 
ministry.  
 
 


